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-----Original Message----- 
From: Grosz, Evan [mailto:egrosz@rcrh.org]  
Sent: Tuesday, April 04, 2006 11:52 AM 
To: planninginfo@rcgov.org 
Cc: councilgroup@rcgov.org 
Subject: 06PL029 

Planning commission, 
I live at 6620 Wellington Drive which is adjacent to the proposed development.  I have a 
couple of concerns on the 06PL029 proposal. 
  

1.       Change in density.  I have followed the Hwy 16 Land Use plan fairly close over 
the past year and attended several meetings concerning the densities of the 
different parcels.  At some point in time the density for the 06PL029 area 
changed from 2.5 to 4.8.  I, along with most of my neighbors were comfortable 
with the 2.5 since it was a close match to our neighborhood and surrounding 
neighborhoods.  It concerns me that we as neighbors had voiced our opinions on 
the densities and it seemed that we were heard but later on some where down 
the line it was changed.  

2.       Natural Beauty.  I would like to see some effort put into keeping the natural 
landscape intact during the planning and development of this area.  There is a 
reason why people want to develop and live in this area….its for the natural 
beauty of the surrounding landscape.  It creates a natural draw for people to want 
to live here.  With such a high density (4.8) the developer will no doubt have to 
destroy (flatten hills and fill in ravines) the natural beauty of the area.  I would 
encourage everybody associated with this proposal to personally come out and 
take a real look at the proposed plat and then look at the actual area that needs 
to be developed.  You will immediately see what I’m talking about.  

  
Please reconsider the density that is being proposed, it is not a good match for the terrain 
and surrounding neighborhoods.  Development is good but as you’ve all heard all too 
often, let’s do it sensibly and smart.  Please feel free to contact me if you have any 
questions. 
  
Thank you for your time, 
Evan Grosz 
W – 719-2123 
H – 342-6301 
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Date:   April 5, 2006 
 
From:   Edward L. Seljeskog 
  President, Willowwood, Inc. 
 
To:  Members of the Planning Commission 
 
RE:    Proposal 06PL029 
 
As owner of the 400 acres directly east of the proposed 06PL029 development 
not currently within the limits of Rapid City, I am writing to express my serious 
concerns about the proposal as it now stands.  Some of these concerns are those 
already being stated by neighbors to the west of the proposed development.  
 
My 400 acres currently is pristine agricultural grassland with natural rolling hills, 
ravines, creeks, etc.  Per the proposal, this same natural beauty and contours of 
the 160 acres being developed will be destroyed with leveling, filling, etc. and 
significantly disrupting the natural watershed into my land with its stock dams 
and ponds. 
 
More importantly in my concern is the proposed housing density which, in my 
view, appears to be an “anthill” overlooking my property and abutting on the 
well planned, reasonable existing development to the west.  A 2.5 houses/acre 
vs. the proposed 4.8 houses/acre density would, in my view, seem to enable 
better preservation of some of the natural contouring and grasslands character 
of the property. 
 
Finally, there is the issue of street drainage and also, significantly, sewer 
drainage – usually downhill and in this case to the east.  Will there be assurances 
of adequate planning for these potentially serious issues?  Will there be a sewer 
line across my property, a line for which I have no current need?   
 
Although this latter matter is primarily of personal concern, but taking this 
project as a whole, I firmly believe that there is a need to move slowly, give this 
plan plenty of time to mature and to ensure a development of which the city and 
all of us can be proud.  This planned development will set the stage for the 
future development in the area south of Catron Boulevard.   
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-----Original Message----- 
From: The Seljeskogs [mailto:seljeskogs@rap.midco.net]  
Sent: Wednesday, April 05, 2006 11:54 AM 
To: planning.commission@rcgov.org 
Cc: tom.johnson@rcgov.org; mike.schumacher@rcgov.org; marcia.elkins@rcgov.org; 'Hadley 
Ray'; mayor@rcgov.org 
Subject: Proposal 06PL029 

Planning Commission, 
 
I have been reviewing the documents on the planning commission’s meeting and agenda website 
and I am very concerned about proposal #06PL029 – South Terrace Subdivision.   
 
I currently live to the West, overlooking this proposed development.  I am not unrealistic, in 
believing that this area should never be developed, but I believe it can be done responsibly and 
that it is up to the planning commission to make sure that happens. My primary concern is 
regarding the natural beauty and ecological impact of this development.  From what I can tell from 
reviewing the documents available, it appears that the developer would like to bulldoze the entire 
160 acres, leveling the natural rolling hills, fill in the ravines and bury the natural springs. 
 
At earlier city council meetings regarding the planning of this area, I, as well as many of my 
neighbors, spoke up about the proposed density of this area.  I specifically explained my 
concerns about “leveling” this area.  At the time it appeared that our concerns had been heard 
and would be considered.  However, it now appears that everyone was most concerned about the 
“Wal-Mart development” and that the issues to the East were soon forgotten. 
 
I am also a part owner in the property to the East of this development.  As such, I also have very 
serious concerns about the impact and long term effects that covering the natural springs and 
ravines will have on the natural watershed on my land. 
 
At this time I am urging you to deny this proposal as it is, and ask you to recommend that the 
developers consider a much lower density proposal (2.5 du/acre) and demand that they preserve 
the natural springs, ravines, hills and overall beauty of the area. 
 
There is a lot of natural beauty in this area and I believe it can still be developed and at the same 
time preserve some of the beauty and integrity of the land.   
 
Thank you for taking the time to hear my concerns. 
 
Sincerely, 
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-----Original Message----- 
From: Dempseyrapidcity@aol.com [mailto:Dempseyrapidcity@aol.com]  
Sent: Sunday, April 30, 2006 8:45 PM 
To: planning.commission@rcgov.org 
Cc: Dempseyrapidcity@aol.com 
Subject: South Terrace Subdivision 

As a citizen of Rapid City I'm very concerned over the plat submission for the proposed South 
Terrace subdivision, 06PL029, and the affects approving such a submission will have on the 
appearance of our wonderful city.  Let me state that I’m not against development, but that I would 
hope that the Planning Commission and the City Council would go about it in such a way as to 
enhance the beauty of our city, and not detract from it.   
The land the South Terrace subdivision is proposed upon is to say the least “very diverse”; there 
are hills, valleys, ravines, rolling grasslands, and natural springs.  It would be a travesty to 
approve a plan that would do nothing more than clear the way for bulldozers and earthmoving 
equipment to destroy the natural topography of this beautiful landscape.  As this proposed 
development currently stands it is just on paper and can be changed with relative ease, but once 
the hills are bulldozed, the ravines filled in, and infrastructure developed, it is nearly impossible to 
change.   
I ask that the Planning Commission and the City Council relook at the proposed South Terrace 
development and require the developers to work with the contours of the land and not destroy 
them.  I’m convinced the developers of this project can design a plan that will work with the land 
and not destroy it, thus creating a win-win situation for everyone.    
 
Sincerely, 
Larry Dempsey 
6626 Wellington Drive 
Home Phone:  399-3901 
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